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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustee

October 25, 2021
Supervisor Foster called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Trustee McKechan then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Foster asked Town Clerk Vincent to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Foster was Trustee Abel, Trustee Cooke, Trustee McKechan, Trustee Luehmann, and Attorney Tanja Cook-Sedabres. A motion was made by Trustee McKechan, second by Trustee Abel to dispense with the reading of the minutes dated October 11, 2021, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call was taken. All voted aye; the motion carried.
COMMUNICATIONS:
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Cooke, second by Trustee Luehmann to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Abel made a motion, second by Trustee Cooke to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Luehmann read the Treasurers Report dated October 25, 2021. A motion was made by Trustee Cooke, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to approve the compliance report dated October 25, 2021.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

A motion was made by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Able to approve the revised minutes dated September 27, 2021.  A roll call was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:
Supervisor Foster stated the parking lot has been completed and work on Shirlene holding pond will begin next week.
A motion was made by Trustee McKechan, second by Luechmann to approve moving the next Township meeting to Tuesday November 9, 2021.  A roll call was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

TOWN OFFICIAL’S COMMENTS: 
Assessor Hadfelder is looking to hire a temporary part-time employee for a few hours a day.  
Highway Commissioner Harper said they will begin pouring Courtney Blvd. on Wednesday.   
PUBLIC INPUT:

Attorney Tanja Cook-Sedabres answered questions for Resident Sendobry regarding a letter that was sent to the residents.
Supervisor Foster responded to concerns of Residents Wells, Duncan, and Sendobry.

There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Cooke to adjourn the meeting until November 9, 2021 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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